WWW

A week that has seen a touch of winter and a hint of spring. The cold weather and a light dusting of snow to higher parts of the survey area has finally pushed a flock of Golden Plover off the higher parts of the moor with 80 being seen circling low in the Dockwell/Yalland area on the 16th. It is possible that the flock then broke up since small numbers were seen feeding on the ground at various locations in the area later in the morning. Before the change in the weather a flock of 140 Fieldfares were on the fields just south of Glasscombe Corner on the morning of the 11th together with 80 Starlings.

The hint of spring came in the form of a male Yellowhammer close to Shipley Tor, again on the 16th,, a bright windless morning but with a hard frost . This species normally winters as a flock and in the spring males depart from the flock during the morning to visit potential breeding territory for an hour or two. This particular male was in an area that was a territory in 2015 and eventually flew off south. Male Reed Bunting also exhibit the same behaviour. The sighting of this Yellowhammer comes at the same time as a report of a flock of 23 wintering on private land (a horse paddock) in the Aish area. It appears that these birds are using bird feeders on the land. It would be interesting to know whether this is their only source of food, in which case the arrangement is a trifle tenuous. Traditionally they would have been found in the winter as flocks on stubble where their main food source would preferentially be the seeds of grasses with weed seeds being eaten only when very hungry. Other wintering sites include areas where animals are fed, unharvested cereal fields, pasture and waste ground. They are not often seen in gardens.

Weedy stubbles are also attractive to Skylarks and a flock of at least 16 were seen on a stubble field at New Cross again on the 16th. If there are other stubble fields known to any observers they would be worth a look and it would be interesting to know from anyone with access to suitable private land if there are any other wintering flocks of buntings, 70% of Yellowhammers in the UK tend to winter within 5 km of their breeding areas with a similar figure for Reed Bunting.

Chiffchaffs are still being seen around the sewage works and Dipper has been a regular sighting along the Avon between Brent Mill Bridge and the A38 flyover. A flock of 10 Pied Wagtails were seen in the village on the evening of the 17th.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
